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I am very excited to see everyone at Nationals again this year. We have 
several new people in various positions. As we all know, when you take on a 
new position, it can take a little bit to acclimate to the position, to figure out 
what works best and how to make the role a true success.  
 
I need everyone’s help in making this a smooth transition, not only for me but 
for all those committee chairpersons who have stepped up to do a job they 
haven’t done before. This includes our new Board Members as well. I hope 
you all will give your support where needed. We must remember that we are 
all in this because we love our Pomeranians, the breed and the sport.  
 
If you have not found your area in APC and are interested in helping with 
something, please come find me or reach out to me via text, email or 
messenger. I would love to talk with you and see what you might be interested 
in. There is a space for everyone who is willing to help out with the American 
Pomeranian Club. 
 
I look forward to working with everyone throughout the year. Let’s make this 
an amazing National Specialty and 2023 the best year yet! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully, 
 
     

President 
American Pomeranian Club 

Cathy M. Driggers 
 


